
 
 

 
 

FFAACCIILLIITTIIEESS  AANNDD  CCOONNSSTTRRUUCCTTIIOONN  PPLLAANNNNIINNGG  CCOOUUNNCCIILL  
  

Location:   Business Building 206 
Date:   5 March 2014 
Time:        1:30 p.m. – 2:50 p.m. 
Attendees:  (□-absent, ■-in attendance) 
Council 
■ Derek Carper, Student Government Representative 
■ Devon DiBella, Staff Senate Representative  
■ Michael Horst, Faculty Senate Representative 
■ Donald Lovett, Faculty Senate Representative 
■ Daria Wells, Student Government Representative 
■ Alexis Zahorsky, Staff Senate Representative  
Planning Officer 
□ Curt Heuring, Vice President, Administration 
Ex officio 
■ R. Richards, Assistant to the VP for Administration 
Guests 
■ Shari Blumenthal, Assistant Director 
■ Kathleen Dolly, Client Services Assistant 
■ Kathryn Leverton, Associate Vice President 
  
Meeting Minutes 
1. Review of meeting minutes 12/4/13 

1.1. Minutes were approved and will be forwarded for posting on the Governance website. 
All

2. Parking 2014/2015 
2.1. Ms. Blumenthal outlined the issues related to the current parking assignments in the 

Forcina Parking Garage (Lot #17-upper level and Lot #18-lower level).  Currently, Lot 17 
is assigned to commuters and Lot 18 is assigned to faculty/staff.  There have been 
numerous complaints by the faculty regarding this assignment and the issue was referred to 
the Parking Task Force for review and recommendation. 

2.2. The Parking Task Force conducted surveys of faculty/staff and students regarding parking 
usage, reviewed parking statistics and parking lot availability and was unable to make a 
recommendation regarding the use of lot 17.  The issue was referred to this Council. 

2.3. The Council reviewed the information and had a robust discussion regarding many issues 
surrounding parking including but not limited to graduate assistant parking status, special 
placards for School of Education faculty, increased commuter demand resulting from a 
projected increase in the freshmen class for 2014/2015, closure of Norsworthy, loss of 
parking lots for Campus Town and the rights of faculty, staff and students to preferred 
parking.  The Council voted as follows on three options: 
2.3.1. Lot 17 should be a full commuter lot – 2 votes 
2.3.2. Lot 17 should be a full faculty staff lot – 2 votes 
2.3.3. Lot 17 should be shared commuter and faculty staff – 2 votes 
2.3.4. In addition a motion was approved that would give spaces in Lot 4 to commuters, 

with the understanding that there would be no overall decrease in faculty-staff 
spaces. 
 

  

Blumenthal 
Dolly

3. Next Meeting – March 19, 2014 All
 


